
Further comments in support of Rep 1 with  6 audio files and 4 photos attached.  
 
The amended opening times have no relevance to the submitted objections for this license 
application.  
  
The public nuisance caused by gatherings of drinkers in the back yard of 19 High Street from 
16:00 - 20:00 during 2018 -2019 will be much worse for the surrounding residential homes if 
this license is approved.  
  
This application not only duplicates the previous use of the back yard area for gatherings of 
drinkers/smokers but it will make the noise situation far greater than anything residents 
experienced in 2019. There is no sound proofing and the small yard is surrounded by 
residential properties - some within 3M of the unit. Sound travels further late at night and 
the local acoustics add to its impact. 
  
The constant noise of the incorrectly fitted commercial kitchen flue, extractor fan and 
additional extractor flue that have been positioned within 5M of to the neighbouring 
properties will add to the noise pollution and misery this license will bring to the many 
residential units that surround it. 
  
Bear in mind we all need our sleep to function properly. The surrounding homes contain 
residents who are key workers, residents who work shifts, there are children, babies, young 
parents and vulnerable elderly residents of the care home. All those lives will be severely 
impacted were this license approved in a unit that is wholly unsuitable for the proposed 
purpose.  
  
I have attached a number of recordings made around midnight for the committee to listen 
to. They show that this part of the high street, that backs onto residential properties, is 
silent after 9pm. The noise disturbance this license will unleash will result in a public 
nuisance and impact negatively on peoples' health and well being and must be refused to 
protect the public from harm.  
 
Can you also please send the attached images of the narrow alleyway that leads to a number of 
residential units. The 2nd image shows the flats at the rear of the alleyway and beyond the blue car 
the boundary of the Suffolk Road properties. The acoustics from the alleyway increase the volume of 
sound over a wide area - hence the previous issues we all had with noise pollution from 19 High 
Street.  

The unit is wholly unsuitable for the proposed function and operating schedule. A new usage, 
surrounded by residential homes, that requires random weapons checks for future patrons and a 
safe box for confiscated weapons is also wholly unsuitable for such a small unit, that shares 
boundaries with so many homes.  

 

 
  
 


